## **Hon Jenny Salesa**

## MP for Manukau East

Minister for Building and Construction
Minister of Customs
Minister for Ethnic Communities

Associate Minister of Education
Associate Minister of Health



John Luke fyi-request-10804-7460b1ca@requests.fyi.org.nz

## 2 2 OCT 2019 Dear Mr Luke

Thank you for your email of 25 July 2019 to the FYI website regarding the status of the Survey of State Sector Boards and Committees that was conducted by the Office of Ethnic Communities (OEC).

I had expected a report on the survey to be made public in August of this year. However, progress on this work was delayed due to the immediate reprioritisation of the OEC following the Christchurch mosque attacks.

I can confirm that OEC has provided initial feedback to me on the outcomes of the survey. The work is ongoing and decisions are yet to be made on next steps. At this stage I cannot give an indication of when the survey results will be available.

Thank you for taking the time to write to me.

Yours sincerely

Hon Jenny Salesa

**Minister for Ethnic Communities**